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Phragmites.org Newsletter #70 – January 13, 2010

What a great week this was to cut Phragmites

Here in Southeast Michigan I spend a couple of days this week on my tractor cutting Phragmites.  It was perfect.  The ground had been frozen for three weeks.  There wasn’t too much snow on the ground, it was sunny and the temperatures were hovering around 35 degrees.  It couldn’t have been better for cutting in areas that have up to a foot of water in the summer.  

However, now that the January thaw is here it might be too late to continue.  Tread lightly is the word of the day.  Maybe in a few weeks things will freeze up again and we can get back to work.  

Friends have been asking me “Why are you out cutting your grass now?”  I know, Phragmites is really a reed and not a grass.  

People who have been treating their Phragmites or are planning to treat their Phragmites next fall should keep in mind that winter is a great time to get out there and cut down the old Phragmites.  Cutting down the old Phragmites before the next season of growth is a very important step and it saves you money on chemicals.  The only Phragmites which will absorb the herbicides this coming fall are the ones which grow this coming season.  The old stalks are just dead material.  Those will not take any chemicals to the roots, they will get in the way of you accessing the area for treatment and will stop the spray from getting to the new green stalks and leaves.  Other than it being very cold outside this is a great time to cut the old material down while the ground is frozen. If you are cutting by hand or small machines you can actually get out on the ice.  Please be careful and have a buddy with you if at all possible.  
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #69  – December 27, 2009 

What is the right marker dye to use?

Happy Holidays everyone.  We have passed the winter solstice and the days are getting longer.  Hooray.  It’s time to start planning for the next growing season.

Marker dyes are used in herbicides to help the applicator see where they have already treated.  The standard dye, and the easiest to get for use with herbicides, seems to be blue.  However, it doesn’t always show up that well on the plant.  

Does anyone out there use a dye color, other than blue, in their herbicide when spraying or daubing Phragmites?  If so, what color have you found shows up best on the plant?  

For those who would like to read about marker dyes, here is a link to a technical paper on the subject.

“USE and ASSESSMENT OF MARKER DYES USED WITH HERBICIDES” http://www.fs.fed.us/foresthealth/pesticide/pdfs/091602_markerdyes.pdf
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #68  – November 24, 2009 

Series of articles on Phragmites published in Voice Newspapers

The Voice Newspapers of New Baltimore, Michigan recently published a series of three articles about Phragmites control.  The thing I found interesting about the series was that the author, Jeri Packer, took the time to get the facts right and convinced her editor that the subject was important enough not to try to sum it up in one article.  Her series includes enough information for the public to actually understand what would be involved in controlling their own Phragmites.  

Here are links to the three articles:

Effort on to weed out eco-choking grass
An all-out effort to eradicate an invasive foreign grass is mounting. . . . .

Phragmites: Out of control
Second in an occasional series. It's not a bad looking plant. A stand of phragmites, with their wispy flowers and long, swaying stems are relatively attractive at first glance. . . . .
Spraying and burning can eliminate phragmites
Last in an occasional series Phragmites, it could be said, is the ultimate obnoxious foreign tourist. Most experts say phragmites came over to the U.S. from Europe in ship ballast waters dumped in coastal marshes. . . . . 

______________________________________________________________________

To be removed from this mailing list send a message to Bob@Phragmites.org which says "remove."  Archived copies of past newsletters are available online at  http://www.stewartfarm.org/phragmites/archives.php  See http://www.phragmites.info for general information on phragmites and http://www.phragmites.org for detailed information on phragmites control.

Bob Williams
Bob@phragmites.org
StewartFarm.org

Phragmites.org Newsletter #67 – November 11, 2009 

Time to Bring Those Herbicides Inside

Most herbicides need to be protected from freezing conditions.  If you store yours in a garage or other unheated space it’s time to get them indoors before they freeze.   
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #66B  – September 25, 2009 

Feedback on Phragmites Control Season Ending Already

In Newsletter #66 I said: 

“We know that September is the month to treat our Phragmites.  However, I have always heard that we could continue treating until the first killing frost.  This year either I am more observant or there is something going on early with the Phragmites.  In the last ten days I have noticed a lot of Phragmites on the edges of large stands and some in dryer areas starting to turn yellow.  I don’t remember seeing that this early in the year before.  Could it be that the Phragmites is going dormant earlier than normal? 

It seems to me that this could be a signal that the plant will no longer translocate the herbicide to the root system.  I’m suspicious that treating Phragmites which has already turned yellow or brown would be a waste of time and chemical.  

Does anyone out there have scientific information or an opinion on this subject?”

Here’s some of the responses we received:

#1

Yes, the phragmites started turning brown a couple weeks ago in our area (NW of Detroit), surprisingly.


Barbara

Barbara Lucas, Environmental Media Specialist
Washtenaw County Environmental Health Division
Website:  www.ewashtenaw.org/green-media
E-mail:  lucasb@ewashtenaw.org
Cell:  248-974-6942
#2

I have noticed this with our phragmites too.  We are "Up North" on Portage Lake in Manistee County and they seem to be going dormant much earlier this year. The bottom 1/3 or more has already turned brown in many areas. We plan to treat on Friday September 25th..


Mary

#3

We’ve actually noticed the same thing throughout the state. It’s not necessarily constant in every population, but many are senescing 2-3 weeks earlier than usual, even in wet areas (which tend to stay green the longest). In most years we can treat until the second week of October or so (in southern parts of the state), but this year it’s looking like there will be a shorter window. Once the plant senesces, it won’t translocate the herbicide.

I suspect that the unusually dry September may be contributing, too. I’m glad to hear that someone else has noticed this—I’d be curious to hear if anyone else is observing this phenomenon.

Brian Majka

JFNew

#4 

We have treated phragmites in this condition before.  Some of the patches we treated on Beaver Island in 2007 were turning yellow. Based on our follow up assessment, the yellowing phragmites showed no difference in susceptibility to the herbicide mix we used.  We treated about 20 acres in Romulus, Michigan in 2004 and 2005 and found that plants that were completely yellow were about 30% less susceptible to the herbicide treatment.  Based on our experience, one component of the herbicide mixture (Habitat) which has a persistent soil residual appears to also access the root system through the soil.  Although you may try not to get the herbicide on the ground it is nearly impossible to prevent that when spraying.  Also consider that the colonies are also clonal and that green plants in the middle of the colony can translocate the herbicide to the root system of the yellowing plants. This is why we see connected plants die that may not have contacted the herbicide.  I think it comes down to the eradication program.  If you have two consecutive years of treatment then treat mixed stands of yellowing and green phragmites.  If you only have one year budgeted then withhold treatment until the following year and treat in late July through late August to get the most effectiveness.  

As a general rule, when we plan to spray in late season phragmites we treat the plants on high dry ground first (as they turn yellow first ) then proceed to the wetter areas as phragmites with wet feet stay green longer in general.   

As a side I would ask that we be careful of the trees as we are now seeing some nice trees and native shrubs get fried from indiscriminate spraying.  As a rule we only hand swipe within 2X the drip line of a tree or native shrubs.

Gary W. Crawford, Senior Environmental Professional - Invasive Species Specialist

Superior Environmental and Aquatic Services LLC
P.O. Box 131404, Ann Arbor, Michigan 48113,  248.830.2332, Email. gcrawford@seasmi.net
Website. www.seasmi.net
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #66  – September 23, 2009 

Could Phragmites Control Season Be Ending Already?

We know that September is the month to treat our Phragmites.  However, I have always heard that we could continue treating until the first killing frost.  This year either I am more observant or there is something going on early with the Phragmites.  In the last ten days I have noticed a lot of Phragmites on the edges of large stands and some in dryer areas starting to turn yellow.  I don’t remember seeing that this early in the year before.  Could it be that the Phragmites is going dormant earlier than normal? 

It seems to me that this could be a signal that the plant will no longer translocate the herbicide to the root system.  I’m suspicious that treating Phragmites which has already turned yellow or brown would be a waste of time and chemical.  

Does anyone out there have scientific information or an opinion on this subject?
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #65 – September 9, 2009 

Residents around MetroBeach, Harrison Twp., MI concerned about Phragmites control herbicides.

The following article appeared in this morning’s Detroit News. 

Herbicide for invasive plant has Metro Beach neighbors uneasy

Jim Lynch / The Detroit News

Click on the line below to read the article:

Herbicide for invasive plant has Metro Beach neighbors uneasy | detnews.com | The Detroit News 
It’s interesting to note that the First Aid section of the Rodeo MSDS sheets say:

“INHALATION – Remove person to fresh air; if effects occur, consult a physician.

INGESTION – No emergency medical treatment necessary.”

 

If you would be interested in reviewing the complete Rodeo label or MSDS sheets they are available at 

http://www.cdms.net/labelsmsds/LMDefault.aspx?pd=5096&t=
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #64 – September 2, 2009 

Phragmites Control Month

If the Governor declared a Phragmites Control Month this would be it.  September is the time to spray your Phragmites with herbicide and surfactant.  The plants are beginning to draw their energy down to their root system in preparation for going dormant for the winter.  That drawdown is what carries the herbicide from the leaves and stalks to the root system to kill the plant.  Here in Southern Michigan we try to do all of our spraying in September.  We can extend it into October as long as we get it done before the first killing frost.  With the cool weather we have been having this year I wouldn’t be surprised if we saw that killing frost in September sometime.  
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #63  – August 13, 2009 

If you need a Michigan DEQ permit apply now

If you need a permit from the MDEQ to treat your Phragmites remember that the deadline for applications is coming up in two days, August 15th. If you are wondering if you need a permit the following may help you figure it out.

Permits - to Herbicide Phragmites

Michigan DEQ - There are no restriction and no permit needed to treat phragmites which is above the ordinary high water mark (OHWM) of a water body. In addition, no permit is needed for treating Phragmites in or around a private pond of 10 acres or less which has no outlet, where all owners of the pond give their permission and there is no record of threatened or endangered species at the site. In this case a permit is not needed, however, you will need to use only herbicides which are approved by the DEQ for Aquatic Nuisance Control. 

Using herbicides in and around other inland wetlands, ponds, lakes etc. in most cases will require a permit and you will need to use only herbicides which are approved by the DEQ for Aquatic Nuisance Control. (see below for webpage)

If you wish to treat Phragmites in the area between the ordinary high water mark and the current water's edge or which is in the water you will need an Aquatic Nuisance Control (ANC) permit and you will need to use only herbicides which are approved by the DEQ for Aquatic Nuisance Control. This also applies to waters of the canals and the adjacent lands. 

All of the above herbicide treatments are regulated under the Aquatic Nuisance Control, Part 33, Act 451 of 1994. Permit applications are accepted only October 1 through August 15. The fee will most likely be around $75 for up to ½ acre, but, can be up to $1500 for large parcels.  Adjacent or nearby property owners can apply together on the same permit and save permit costs.

According to my discussion with DEQ staff, cutting and/or treating Phragmites with herbicide does not fall under regulations which govern "removing vegetation" since the root system stays in the ground intact to prevent erosion. Do not disturb any soils or bottomlands during the cutting and/or treating processes. We do not recommend any such disturbance to the land. In our opinion, attempting to dig out the roots will not help in the control of Phragmites. If you are proposing to dredge or remove soil, place any fill material or drain any surface water, a wetlands permit is most likely required. You should consult with the Michigan DEQ.

For information on DEQ approved chemicals go to 
http://www.deq.state.mi.us/documents/deq-wb-swas-anc-approvedherbicides.pdf
To obtain DEQ permit information for Aquatic Nuisance Control go to
http://www.michigan.gov/deq/0,1607,7-135-3313_3681_3710---,00.html
If you have any questions about the permit process you can Email: DEQ-LWM-ANC@michigan.gov or telephone 517-241-7734.

If you choose to hire a company to do the work and they are going to spray near water they should have a Pesticide Application Business License with a Category 5 (Aquatic Pest Management) classification and the person who does the work needs to be a Certified Commercial Pesticide Applicator whose certification includes Category 5. A list of Certified Commercial Pesticide Applicators is available online at http://www.mda.state.mi.us/pest/ or you can call the MDA at 517-373-1087 for assistance.
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #62  – August 13, 2009 

Meeting tonight in Macomb County, Michigan on Phragmites Project

Marsh Restoration Project Meeting

Thursday, August 13, 7:00 PM

At Metro Beach Metropark, Thomas S. Welch Activity Center

31300 Metro Parkway, Mt. Clemens, MI 48046

regarding Phragmites Control at Metro Beach Metropark, St. John’s Marsh and Harrison Township

For more details about the meeting click below. http://stewartfarm.org/phragmites/pdf/MarshProjectFlierPhrag_Final.pdf
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #61  – August 4, 2009 

Free  Phragmites Control Webcast on August 12

The following information is from the Stewardship Network 
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Join us for the Next Webcast:
"Phragmites"
Date: Wednesday, August 12th, 2009
Time: 11:45am to 1pm Eastern
Place: Your Computer! 
Click here to go to Webcast (link will become live morning of)
Phragmites is the common reed which has taken over many of our natural areas.  It outcompetes native plants and creates a monoculture.  Topics include how to identify phragmites, native phragmites vs. non-native phragmites, and its biology and distribution.  Methods of control will also be discussed, including herbicide treatments, techniques, and the permit process.
Bob Williams- Bob has been successful at controlling Phragmites in his restoration of a lakeplain prairie at Stewart Farm. He is an MSU Extension Service Volunteer and the founder and webmaster of www.Phragmites.org and www.Phragmites.info. On this topic, Bob has presented a half dozen public workshops and in-field trainings and has done personal tutoring to more than a hundred individuals. 
Ellen Kohler- Ellen Kohler has been an attorney for 16 years, specializing in natural resources, environmental and land use law.  She holds a Master's degree from the University of Michigan School of Natural Resources and Environment, and a law degree from the University of Colorado.  After working as a trial attorney for the U.S. Department of Justice, Environment and Natural Resources Division, on wildlife matters, she moved to northern Michigan and began working in private practice. Ellen is the author of A Citizen's Guide to Water Quality Permitting: Understanding the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Program and its Role in Michigan and co-author of What is a Taking?  Exploring the Boundary Between Public Interest and Private Property. She served on the board for the Watershed Center Grand Traverse Bay for four years.  She works on a contract basis for the Watershed Center on policy and legal matters.

Lisa Brush - Executive Director, Stewardship Network. Lisa has worked in the environmental field in Michigan for the last fifteen years. She is currently the Executive Director of the Stewardship Network and has been involved with the Network since its inception more than 10 years ago. She has a wealth of experience helping non-scientific people understand scientific issues. For over nine years, as she has built and coordinated the Stewardship Network, she has emphasized effective and meaningful stakeholder involvement in developing and implementing all aspects of this program. She has a M.S. in Natural Resources from the University of Michigan and a B.A. (Science in Society) from Wesleyan University.
Please be sure to check out our collection Webcast Archives
Click here for Webcast Archive webpage
When purchasing a webcast, you receive the URL address and webcast password so you can access the webcast whenever and as often as you please!  
All of that viewing for the low cost of $10.00 per webcast!! 
Stewardship Network Member Benefits
Click here for Individual Member Benefits webpage
Liked what you saw during our Webcast-A-Thon?  Anyone donating at or above the $100 level will receive free access to our archived webcasts!
Thank you and hope you can join us on Wednesday, August 12th at 11:45 a.m. for the next Stewardship Network Monthly Webcast!
Best, 
Stewardship Network Staff
416 Longshore Dr.
Ann Arbor, MI 48104
(734) 996-3190
staff@stewardshipnetwork.org
www.stewardshipnetwork.org


To learn more about other Stewardship Network events visit us online at www.stewardshipnetwork.org/events.

End  of  information  from  the  Stewardship  Network.
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